PAPWORTH EVERARD PARISH COUNCIL
PAPWORTH EVERARD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of the Village Hall Committee meeting

held on Tuesday 10th February 2015 
at 19.00
in the Village Hall seminar room

Ermine Street South

   Present: Chris Howlett (chairman), (CH), Bob Baker (BB), Paul Phillips (PP), Barry Hume (BH)



       David Potter (DP, non councillor).
   In attendance: Tess Rogers, clerk, Jess Mack, Luke Phillips, David Calver, members of the public

   Apologies for absence

None

1 Declaration of pecuniary interests

None

2 To confirm and approve the minutes of the meeting held on the 7th January 2015.

It was resolved to accept the minutes as being a true record of the meeting.

3     The three members of the public attending the meeting, all village residents, requested to join the committee.       The request was approved by the committee.  However a recommendation to this effect will be made at the next parish council meeting in order to obtain full council approval.  If endorsed, this will increase the number of non councillors on the committee to four.

4 To consider the response from an independent consultant regarding issues connected with the 'Extension of Time' application by the construction contractors for the Village Hall.

It was decided that this would work out a costly exercise with no guarantee of a favourable outcome for the parish council, plus there may be additional costs, including legal fees to bring matters to a conclusion.  Therefore a recommendation not to proceed will be made at the next parish council meeting (11.02.2015).
5 Following the recent resignation of the Hall Caretaker decisions to re advertise the position and changes to the job description, if necessary, are required.
It was agreed that the position be re advertised, as before, with no changes to the job description at this time.  The committee recommended appointment of the previous interview panel, CH, BB, BH and TR.
6 Following enquiries made, would the committee consider invoicing regular users of the hall in arrears, as previously before the renovations?

It was agreed to do so.

7 Further consideration to be given to the storage of regular users’ equipment.

It was agreed that hirers equipment would be kept in the large oak storage cupboard and where possible in the storage area on the left north side of the main hall.

8 To consider an enquiry made regarding the hire of the hall and an unincorporated association.
 An 'unincorporated association' is an organisation set up through an agreement between a      group of people who come together for a reason other than to make a profit, eg a voluntary group or a sports club.

         David Calver reported on a meeting that he had attended where this matter had been discussed.  CH pointed out that the current ‘text’ for events falling into the corporate/commercial category is a) is the hirer a company or other incorporated body (eg public body) or b) will a door/ticket charge be made for entry to the event.  If the answer to either of these questions is ‘yes’ then the corporate/commercial hire charge is appropriate.  The answer to b) may be ‘yes’ whether the hirer is a private individual, community group, charity, incorporated body or any other formal or informal association.  The key to b) is the event itself not the individual or body organising it.  It was agreed that the individual making the enquiry should put a proposal, regarding the events he wished to arrange, to the committee whereupon a decision would be made.

9 To consider an enquiry made for a regular weekly hire of the hall from a previous hirer who defaulted on the invoice.

It was agreed that a degree of miscommunication had played a part in the invoices not being paid at the agreed time.  These have since been paid in full.  The committee agreed to the hirer being allowed to make a regular booking for the hall on the understanding that in future invoices would be paid, in full, upon receipt

10 To consider a proposal to set up a meeting group of committee members to determine the status of certain hirers and the appropriate hourly rate.

It was decided that this shouldn’t be necessary.  The charges were set down therefore there shouldn’t be any cause for uncertainty over which category hirers should fall into.  CH commented that the committee were therefore delegating this decision to the clerk and should not therefore criticise judgement made.
11 Clerk’s report on budget position (revenue budget allocated to village hall from the 2014/15 parish council budget).

2014/15 revenue budget £14,340.00
Expenditure to date
 £  1,354.01

Income to date

 £   1,395.00

Remaining budget
 £14,380.99

Although this appears a healthy budget, the parish council office had remained at Upper Pendrill Court to the end of January 2015 rather than July 2014, as anticipated when setting the 2014/15 budget, this has led to the office budget having exceeded its limit.  Therefore the village hall budget will meet this overspend which it is anticipated will be in the region of £9000.00.
12 Report on budget position (monies spent from the additional £50,000 allocated to the village hall committee from the S106 reserves).

CH reported on expenditure to date which amounts to £29,538.28 leaving £20461.72, this will go towards the lighting for the stage and additional work undertaken by the architects in 

coordinating the  stage lighting and the public clock.
   13  Approval to be given, or recommendations to be made at the next parish council meeting for      the purchase of:

           Keysafe
         Rubbish bins

         Badminton posts/nets 

         Refrigerator – kitchen, milk fridges in North Hall and 1st Floor

         Signs, proposal to be put to meeting.

         Vacuum cleaner for top floor

         Blinds – dressing rooms and fire escape in main hall.

         Clocks in both halls and seminar room

         Stage lighting

         Clock (on facia of hall).

There may be other necessary items required which will be revealed through the coming week during the settling in period.

It was agreed to request a further £5,000.00 be made available from the S106 funds held by the parish council, to cover the above expenditure.
14  Further discussion and decisions to be made where necessary regarding the stage lighting         system.

A quote had been received from T J Evers.  However, in keeping with the parish council’s financial regulations, 2 other quotes will be sourced.

15 Discussion regarding highlighted ‘snagging’ issues (if any identified and not yet addressed by                  the contractors).

CH reported on the position regarding;
The hall clock – this is still out with a professional company experienced in the repair of old clocks.  As yet there is no date for its expected return

There is a problem with the mechanised entry doors, this has been reported to the contractors.

There appears to be a problem with the hall heating not reaching its set temperature.  This will be highlighted to the contractors.
The doorstops do not appear strong enough to cope with their anticipated work load and that positioned at the main entry doors has sheared away from the floor.  This has been reported to the contractors.

The lighting in the North Hall is not functioning correctly, the contractors are facing problems in ascertaining why and have left the lighting in a condition in which it can be used. They will pursue a solution to the problem with the lighting manufacturers.

16 To consider having the bare oak above the hall main doors sign painted ‘Papworth Village Hall’.
Quotes will be obtained from professional sign writers

17 To discuss the extra hours worked by the clerk during the takeover of the hall and office move (this might require a recommendation to be made to the parish council).
The clerk reported that she had worked an extra 43 ¾ hours since the beginning of January to date, in order to deal with the office move and necessary work involving the taking over of the village hall.  The committee agreed to make a recommendation at the next parish council meeting (11.02.2015) that these hours should be paid rather than expecting the clerk to take time off in lieu.
18 Discussion required regarding the final arrangements for the Valentine’s Disco, being run by the parish council, on the 14th February.

PP and members of his family will run the event.  A recommendation will be made at the next parish council meeting (11.02.2015) that the clerk should withdraw a float of £100.00 from the bank to be used at the event.
19 Update on booking enquiries to date.
The clerk reported that bookings for both halls on week day evenings were taking off and there are very few vacant times during the hours of 18.30 and 21.00.  There is a regular Sunday afternoon booking in the main hall and one off bookings for meetings and parties through the year are increasing regularly.
20 Matters for future consideration. 
Future events, David Calver expressed interest in the marketing of the hall.

To consider an official opening event.
   Close of meeting

   The meeting closed at 22.00.

Signed:





Date:

Chairman
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